
      July 18, 2007 
 
Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Subject: Minor Revision to Major Facility Review Permit for Facility # A2740 
 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
This is to advise you that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is 
proposing a minor revision to the Major Facility Review (MFR) Permit for City of 
Mountain View, Facility # A2740, and is submitting the permit to EPA for review. 
 
The main purpose of this proposed minor revision (Application # 15609) is to 
correct applicable requirements, increase the maximum firing capacity, and clarify 
other limits for two microturbines (S-12 and S-13).  Specifically, the District is 
proposing to remove all federal requirements from Tables IV-C and VII-C, 
because the microturbines are no longer subject to 40 CFR, Part 
60.752(b)(2)(iii)(B).  In June 2006, EPA determined that the landfill gas treatment 
system, which is upstream of the microturbines, satisfies the requirements of 40 
CFR Part 60.752(b)(2)(iii)(C), and that the downstream equipment is not subject to 
subpart B.  Per the applicant’s request, the District is proposing to increase the 
maximum permitted firing capacity for these two microturbines from 1.27 MM 
BTU/hour to 1.6 MM BTU/hour.  The District is also proposing to remove the 
unnecessary landfill gas flow rate and combustion zone temperature limits and to 
delete the monitoring requirements related to these limits.  In addition to these 
permit revisions for the microturbines, the District is proposing to delete the 
custom schedule of compliance in Section V of the permit, which applied to the 
landfill gas collection and treatment systems for the S-1 Shoreline Landfills, 
because this custom schedule of compliance expired in July 2006 and is now 
obsolete. 
 
These actions will result in the following emission increases: 0.63 tons/year of 
PM10, 0.17 tons/year of POC, 0.12 tons/year of SO2, and 0.02 tons/year of HAPs.   
 
This proposed minor revision will be effective immediately.  The permit will be 
formally re-issued after EPA review.  This revision is not subject to public 
comment and therefore, requires no public notice. 
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The proposed Major Facility Review Permit and the statement of basis can be viewed 
and downloaded on the BAAQMD website at: 
http://www.baaqmd.gov/pmt/title_v/public_notices.htm.  We will also send the documents 
to you via the Electronic Permit Submittal System.  If you have any questions on this 
matter, please call Dennis Jang, Senior Air Quality Engineer, at: (415) 749-4707, fax 
(415) 749-5030. 
 
 
 Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 Signed by Jack P. Broadbent 
 Jack P. Broadbent 
 Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer 
 
 
JB:BFB:myl 

 


